
Draft minutes: these minutes have not been approved by the Town Board and are subject to corrections/changes. 

 

PARK COMMITTEE 

TOWN OF HOLLAND  

May 19, 2022, 6:34 p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT Chair Nikole Hauser, Karen Durnin, Doug Klenke, and Tiffany 

Lein 

EXCUSED Naomi Bjergum 

OTHERS PRESENT Marilyn Pedretti, Town Clerk 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Hauser called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  Notices were properly posted.  Hauser 

introduced herself and welcomed members to do the same. 

 

MINUTES 

Motion by Klenke/Durnin to approve minutes of February 23, 2022.  MOTION carried.  

 

CITIZENS CONCERNS: none given. 

 

AD-HOC TRAIL DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE AND BIKE/PED PLAN 

Hauser noted the members present tonight were at the Ad-Hoc Trail Development Committee 

meeting and she asked for any input from the Bike/Ped planning session.  It was the consensus 

that it was a good meeting. 

 

HOLLAND ESTATES BALLFIELD 

Clerk Pedretti gave an update on the work Mike Flury is organizing to build a ballfield at the 

Holland Estates Park.  Discussion followed concerning temporary signage showing list of 

donators.  It was the consensus to allow a banner. 

 

PARK INSPECTIONS 

Pedretti reported the crew will be conducting the park inspections next week and the reports will 

be shared via email with the Committee. 

 

2022 PROJECTS 

Town Hall park upgrades:  Pedretti reported the upgrades are going well but were considerably 

over-budget.  Discussion followed concerning the upgrade costs, garbage can project and 

continued maintenance.  Motion by Klenke/Lein to recommend approving the garbage 

can liners for up to $1,000.  MOTION carried unanimously 

 Motion by Klenke/Durnin to recommend to the Town Board to transfer $25,000 from the 

powerline account to cover 2022 expenses.  MOTION carried unanimously. 

Town Hall park vandalism:  Pedretti reported the restrooms at the Town Hall park were 

vandalized the weekend of April 23rd.  She noted the offender was apprehended and will 

pay restitution and perform community service.  

Park maintenance:  Pedretti reported mulch was added to each park and regular maintenance 

continues. 

Park development:  Discussion took place concerning the Wildflower Park development.  Lein 

will contact local landscapers to ascertain cost of a landscape design.  Klenke will contact 

Wisconsin Technical Collage to determine if one of their shop classes could construct a 

gazebo. 
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2022 budget:  Discussed earlier and recommendation to increase budget.  Lein suggested the 

Town consider fruit trees as a park enhancement. 

 

FUTURE AGENDA AND NEXT MEETING 

Tentative date set:  June 29, 6:30 p.m.   

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Durnin/Lein to adjourn.  MOTION carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:16 p.m. 

   

Respectfully submitted,  

Marilyn Pedretti 

Town Clerk 


